
Dear Parent/Carer

Re: Year 12 End of Term - Enrolment into Year 13 & UCAS Applications

Lessons for this academic year continue until Period 5 next Thursday 20th July, the final day of term for
Year 12. The new term begins for our returning Year 13 students at 8.30 am on Tuesday 5th September
2023. All students are expected to be in school for the start of term. The recent exam results and the last
Progress Check of the academic year, will be emailed to you next week.

The following events are taking place for students next week
Monday 17th July 10.30 am - EPQ Meeting for any interested students
Tuesday 18th July 10.30 am - 6th Form Council Meeting
Wednesday 19th July 10.30 am - UCAS Personal Statement Webinar
Thursday 20th July 10.30 am - UCAS Early Applicant Meeting
(All meetings are being held in the 6th Form Study Room)

AS Results Day - Thursday 17th August 2023
Students who sat external AS and Level CTEC/BTEC examinations can collect their results from the Sixth
Form Study Room on 17th August from 11.30 onwards using the main school entrance. Any students
re-taking GCSE exams can collect their results from 9 am on Thursday 24th August 2023. Please email Ms
Bevan if you are unable to be here and would like your results emailed to you.

UCAS Applications
Students applying to university have been advised to use their Unifrog account to support them with their
research and decision making and to register with the Universities and Colleges Admissions Service
(UCAS), to start completing their online application. When doing so students must use the 'buzzword'
Winchmore 2024 to link their application to the school.

All students should write a draft personal statement ready for the beginning of term in September. We will
continue to advise and support those not applying to university with their apprenticeship, job or alternative
college applications throughout the next academic year. We do advise every student to make a UCAS
application, as every year we have those who change their mind about not applying.

Enrolment For Next Academic Year
Next week all students who have successfully passed their courses will be notified of their automatic
enrolment into Year 13. All students studying our one year pathway programme will have been interviewed
by Mr Jama to discuss their progression and any support we can offer them. Meetings will also be held with
any students who may need to select an alternative pathway due to their exam results and you will be
contacted separately regarding this.



As Year 12 progress into Year 13, Ms Bevan, The Head of Sixth Form, will now be taking responsibility for
the year group. Please address any emails or telephone calls to Ms Bevan regarding your child moving
forward.

We have been extremely impressed with the manner in which Year 12 students have approached the run
up to their exams and recent work experience and look forward to their continued success next year. We
would like to thank you for the continued support you have given your child this year with their studies.

Please do not hesitate to contact us either by phone or email if you have any questions or queries
regarding your child’s progression going forward.

We wish you all a safe and happy summer.

Yours sincerely

Lisa Bevan Kassim Jama
Head of Sixth Form Head of Year 12


